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Policy Statement  

As a Catholic College founded by the Benedictine Sisters of Mount St. Scholastica and the Archdiocese 
of Kansas City in Kansas, Donnelly College believes in the inherent dignity and worth of every person. 
As such, the College is committed to providing an open and welcoming environment free from 
discrimination to its students, faculty, staff, and alumni.  

Donnelly College does not discriminate based on a person’s age, race, color, sex, gender, religion, 
creed, nationality, ethnicity, disability, veteran status, or family status, or any other characteristic 
protected by applicable law in admission to, access to, treatment in, or employment in its educational 
programs and activities.  

Nothing in this statement shall require the College to act in a manner contrary to the beliefs and moral 
teachings of the Catholic Church. In addition, the College reserves the right and duty to seek and 
retain personnel who will make a positive contribution to its religious character, goals, and mission to 
enhance its Catholic identity and tradition.  

The following person has been designated to handle inquiries regarding the non-discrimination 
policies: Human Resources Phone: 913-621-8786. 

 
 
  


